

901 Dixon Road, Toronto, Ontario, M9W 1J5 Telephone: (416) 674-9400 Fax: (416) 674-8292

June 21, 2006

Peter D'Amato President Houston Construction Ltd. 11 Cider Mill Ave. – St. 204 Concord, Ont. L4K 4B6

Dear Peter:

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter of recommendation in order that your organization might be recognized for business excellence. I continue to be impressed, on many different levels, with the quality of work done by Houston Construction. Your group has a long relationship with the Toronto Airport Marriott Hotel, and it is in recognition of your accomplishments over the years, and your efforts toward continual improvement that help you to solidify our business.

In my two years at this hotel, there are a number of commendations that I could offer, but for this letter let me focus on professionalism, entrepreneurial spirit, corporate citizenship, and employee relations. The professionalism displayed at all levels of your organization is second to none in the business. Whether you speak to your project managers, administrative assistants, supervisors, on-site workers, or yourself, it is apparent that there is a great deal of respect for customers and co-workers alike. Schedules are accurate and work is performed in a timely fashion. Changes are communicated in a consistent fashion, to the right people. Conduct and business ethics are never inappropriate.

The entrepreneurial spirit of Houston Construction is a pleasure to watch in action. There is a constant deference to the needs of the customer and a relentless push to get things done, and get them done right! No obstacle or barrier intimidates the project team — they simply find creative solutions.

And the work done on-site is not only done on time, and under budget, but it is always done safely. We have been continually impressed with how much emphasis your company places on workers safety and enforcing the rules at the project level. The concern with safety seems to be indicative of an overall concern with the well-being of your associates.

Finally, Peter, I want to reiterate the importance of business partners like yourself that remain committed to supporting local charities and adding credibility to your corporate citizenship. Your support for our Children's Miracle Network fundraising for the Sick Children's Hospital of Toronto was instrumental in 2005. Thank you again for being a trusted business partner and we at the Marriott wish you all the best of luck for years to come!

Sincerely yours,

Marriott.

901 Dixon Road Teronso, Odlario. Canada M9W 1JS (446) 679 7690 Leo S. Chandier General Manager